The following was WAUR’s contribution to the 1980 Chronicle – an Annual report on the Royal Green Jackets activities.  

THE WESTERN AUSTRALIAN UNIVERSITY

REGIMENT

Honorary Colonel:

Brigadier  I. D. Stock,  ED

Commanding Officer:
Lieutenant‑Colonel T. J. Arbuckle, E.D.

1980 has seen many changes within WAUR, both in training aspects and new staff appointments. Several new members were welcomed into the unit on the officer and cadre staff level to take up new postings. 

Lt‑Col T. J. Arbuckle, ED, replaced Lt‑Col R. Willox, ED, who left for a course at JSSC. Maj I. G. Sutherland as 21C and Maj T. W. Goode as OC Trg Coy. To the cadre staff the additions are Capt M. S. Goodyer as Adjt, FO1 W. H. Vanwegberg as RSM and WOI N. J. Rankin as QM.

The unit was very active over the Christmas/New Year period, conducting camps in both December and January which included Recruit, IET, Subject I for CPL, Subject 2 for SGT and 1B for First Appointment. At the completion of these courses A Coy conducted Infantry Minor Tactics training.

Since January a new 2LT package has been produced for use by University Regiments. With the shortage of junior officers in WA, WAUR has been given the task of producing more officers for the ARES. WAUR is the first University Regiment to fully implement the package and it is proving quite successful to date. Members already in the unit have been able to convert to this package and be given credit for some terminals. Accordingly, WAUR will graduate 15 to 20 2LT’s at the end of the January Camp 1981. Recruits who successfully pass selection for officer training, can graduate as a 2LT

within 18 months after completing 4 camps and 13 weekends' training within that period. Obviously, there are other night training parades to be completed, but not of a continuous nature as are the camps and weekends.

The unit has increased in strength in the last 6 months by 80 personnel, mainly due to a large recruiting drive before the May Camp. Due to the lifting of restrictions on recruiting and training days, the number for January Camp currently stands at 60. Current strength of the unit is 260 all ranks.

Training has been of a high standard throughout the year, the main problem, as with many ARES units, is the time spent on assimilation and practising those skills that have been taught. As well as training male recruits, females undergo similar training with less emphasis on weapon training and IMT as directed by HQ Trg Comd. One of the unit's top shooters is a young female University student. The unit is able to employ females mainly due to the fact that University regiments are Training Command Units, with employment principally in HQ Company roles.

The unit graduated 3 2LTs in August: 2LT Gerry Postmus who went to 16 RWAR, 2LT Trevor Carden who went to 5 MD Int Unit and 2LT Colin Newland who remains with WAUR.

 A very successful repelling weekend was held on 4th/5th October and the unit now has 30 qualified airborne rapellers, including 2 females.

WAUR look forward to an interesting year in 1981 with a big increase in recruiting continuing to swell the ranks of the unit.

